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COMMITTEE ACTION:  On February 11, the Transportation Committee approved Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2004-0064 with a “do pass” recommendation.
SUBJECT:  An ordinance authorizing the surplus, exchange and dedication of two parcels of county-owned property to expand the Eastgate park and ride.

SUMMARY:  Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2004-0064 authorizes a land exchange that is needed to allow construction of a dedicated right turn lane into the expanded Eastgate Park and Ride.  Part of a privately owned lot will be acquired.  In exchange, the private owner will receive part of a lot owned by the King County Public Health Department.
BACKGROUND:  Construction of a garage at the Eastgate Park and Ride will result in a net increase of approximately 950 parking stalls at the site.  As part of the project, a dedicated right turn lane must be built at the east entrance of the park and ride lot.  Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2004-0064 provides for an exchange of property that will allow for creation of this turn lane and for its dedication to the City of Bellevue.
To accommodate the dedicated right turn lane, the county will acquire 4,163 square feet of property owned by Dr. and Mrs. Milton Walter.  As a consequence, the Walters will lose tenant parking stalls for their office building.  The Walters will be held harmless by receiving 4,943 square feet of property from an adjacent lot owned by the King County Public Health Department.
The Public Health Department can make this exchange because the city of Bellevue has agreed to lift a zoning restriction that requires the Public Health Department to dedicate a total of 12,610 square feet, including the 4,943 square feet to be transferred to the Walters, to park and ride parking.   Removal of the zoning restriction on the other 7,667 square feet of Public Health Department land is estimated to increase the value of the Public Health Department’s property by approximately $190,000.

A public hearing on Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2004-0064 is advertised for the full Council meeting on February 23.  At Metro Transit’s request, the Transportation Committee amended the ordinance to include an emergency finding so it would take effect immediately on Council adoption.  Metro hopes to open the garage at the time of the June 5 service change because the opening will involve a significant change in I-90 corridor bus service.  If the ordinance takes effect on February 23, this will reduce the risk of construction delays that could jeopardize these plans.  In addition, a February 23 effective date will permit timely closing on the contract with Dr. and Mrs. Walter.
